# Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

Lunch Menu: October 1-5, 2018

**Monday-** Hamburger rice hot dish, peas, carrots, peach sauce, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

**Tuesday-** Grilled cheese sandwich, tomato soup, crackers, baked beans, cuties, milk

**Wednesday-** Chicken noodle soup, crackers, broccoli, carrots, apple halves, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

**Thursday-** Pancakes, sausage patties, sweet potatoes, cauliflower, applesauce, milk

**Friday-** Pizza hot dish, lettuce/spinach, green beans, banana, hot buttered bread, milk

\*C<sup>©</sup> <sup>©</sup> KIE DAY

#### **ILS Calendar**

October 4- Volleyball game, 4pm, at Arlington

October 6 – Volleyball Tournament at Hamburg

October 9 - Volleyball game at Courtland

October 11- Visit from the Firemen

October 13- Volleyball Tournament at MVL

October 15- Butterbraid Fundraiser begins

Mother/Daughter Volleyball game

October 16- Lifetouch pictures

October 17-3hr. EARLY DISMISSAL

October 18 & 19 – NO SCHOOL (MN So. Dist. Ed.

Conf., MEA)

October 31- End of Butterbraid Fundraiser

#### Chapel

The offering for the Military Project rose to \$274.03 with Friday's offering of \$107.76. What a blessing for our service people to hear God's Word!

# Newsletter

No. 4, September 28, 2018 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org Immanuel@ilsgaylord.org

#### From the Principal's Office

Praise to the Lord for all of His many blessings to our school and students. We are looking forward to the Best of the Wurst and the blessings that come from this day. Many hours and labors of love have been put into this day's success and we hope everyone enjoys themselves.

Our trip to the Semisaurus museum was wonderful. We learned so much about God's creation and it isn't often that we can take a field trip and learn about Jesus.

Walking Update!!! This week we walked 1,092 laps (43.68 miles). Since the first day of school 40 students and teachers have collectively walked 5,158 laps which is the equivalent of 206.32 miles. We have made it to between Sioux Falls and Mitchell, SD and are headed to Mount Rushmore!!

In His Service, Mrs. King

#### **Classroom News**

### Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

Our weekly theme is leaves this week! It is so fun to watch the leaves turn their beautiful yellow, red, and brown colors. We have been focusing on patterns and tracing this week. I worked with each child to make their own patterns by gluing pictures of fall things to a piece of construction paper. Everyone did so well with their patterns. The children also made artwork with leaves and went on a scavenger hunt around town. We enjoy our time together each week learning new things.

In Christ, Mrs. Selle

#### Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

Changes, changes—that's what the season of fall is all about. The weather is changing and our school has been very busy in preparation for Grandparents/VIP Day on Friday and Best of the Wurst on Sunday.

In our Jesus time we heard the story of Noah and the Flood. The story shares with us that so many people forgot about God. God became quite angry with them and sent a huge flood. He promised us through the sign of the rainbow that he would never again send a flood that would destroy the whole earth. Each day we need to worship God as we see His love for us and thank Him.

Our class learned about apples and we had a special treat in school to celebrate Johnny Appleseed's birthday.

Thank you to Mrs. King for teaching in my classroom this past Monday and Tuesday when I was at my mother-in-law's funeral. Thanks for everyone's expressions of caring and sympathy.

Relying on God's strength daily, Mrs. Bernau

### Mrs. Heine's News - Kindergarten

This has been a very special week with the Kindergarten children practicing singing and dancing with the older children for both Grandparents Day and the Best of the Wurst on Sunday.

We've continued work on our Saxon math booklets to show grandparents and have memorized several poems and rhymes. We're working diligently on our fall hallway scene with our apple trees and poems.

We had fun on the field trip to Glencoe to see the mobile creation museum to help strengthen our faith and keep our eyes on the true God as the Father and Creator of all things.

In Christ, Mrs. Heine

# Miss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

What a busy week! We've been working on preparations for Grandparents Day and Best of the Wurst.

On Wednesday we went on a field trip to the Semisaurus Mobile Museum.

Back in the room we have been learning the states by finding them on a map and are learning about symbols of our country. Our first symbol to study is the flag.

Our Bible stories have taken us from the story of Jacob's dream of a ladder to heaven to Joseph being

in Egypt. We even welcomed fall with a special leaf project!

Blessings on your week! Hope to see you on Sunday! Miss Goltermann

#### Míss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4

This past week was filled with preparation for our two big events. Instead of our usual handwriting assignments, students brought in their favorite dessert recipe and copied it in their own handwriting to help create a little dessert book for our Best of the Wurst auction basket. Thank you for donating items to complete this basket! We have been practicing a few songs to sing for our Grandparents/VIPs.

In between the projects and preparation, the third and fourth grade students have been busy taking tests in religion, spelling, reading, and math. Next week we will get back into our normal routine for our classroom. I hope to see you all on Sunday!

> In His strength, Miss Wenninger

## Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr. 5-8

The 5-6<sup>th</sup> grade literature class started a new book this week, <u>The Egypt Game</u>. Since there's a mystery involved and the climax takes place on Halloween, it's a great book to read in fall! The 7-8<sup>th</sup> graders have just finished <u>Hatchet</u>, so we are watching the movie next week. (It's not as good as the book!) Extra singing practices took up class time this week, but we still managed to have math tests! ©

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf

# Oh, give thanks unto the Lord for He is good and His mercy endures forever!

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

As I sit at my desk, completing the newsletter on this Friday, Grandparents /VIP Day and thinking about the BOW on Sunday, I am overwhelmed by the love God gives us through parents, grandparents, volunteers, etc. A lot of work has been put in by many people so that we could celebrate these two special days. **THANK YOU AND** 

Mrs. Zachow

**GOD'S BLESSINGS TO ALL!**